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rely on our nonprofits for the vital services 
they offer. Adelante’s continuous selfless ef-
forts are admirable. 

I am proud to honor Adelante of Suffolk 
County Inc. for their extraordinary work in the 
community. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. TIMOTHY V. JOHNSON 
OF ILLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 27, 2010 

Mr. JOHNSON of Illinois. Madam Speaker, 
unfortunately last night I was unable to cast 
my votes on H.R. 4543, H. Res. 1103, and 
H.R. 4861 and wish the RECORD to reflect my 
intentions had I been able to vote. 

Last night, I was meeting with constituents 
of mine who represent various student organi-
zations from the University of Illinois at Ur-
bana-Champaign and I was unable to arrive in 
Washington, DC to cast my votes. 

Had I been present on rollcall No. 221 on 
suspending the rules and passing H.R. 4543, 
the Anthony J. Cortese Post Office Building, I 
would have voted ‘‘aye.’’ 

Had I been present on rollcall No. 222 on 
suspending the rules and passing H. Res. 
1103, Celebrating the life of Sam Houston on 
the 217th anniversary of his birth, I would 
have voted ‘‘aye.’’ 

Had I been present on rollcall No. 223 on 
suspending the rules and passing H.R. 4861, 
the Steve Goodman Post Office Building, I 
would have voted ‘‘aye.’’ 

f 

SAN RAMON’S FIRE CHIEF 

HON. JERRY McNERNEY 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 27, 2010 

Mr. MCNERNEY. Madam Speaker, I am 
honored to take this opportunity to commemo-
rate the life of William Joseph Fereira. Bill 
Fereira was born in 1921 and grew up in San 
Ramon, California when the city was inhabited 
by fewer than 100 people. His father was San 
Ramon’s first postmaster, and his family 
owned a general store. Bill attended San 
Ramon Grammar School and San Ramon Val-
ley High School, and went on to join the U.S. 
Navy. Bill served his country with honor in the 
South Pacific during World War II and was in-
volved in the historic Doolittle Raid. After the 
war, Bill returned to California and started a 
family in nearby Danville. 

As the area grew, Bill and his neighbors re-
alized that their community required greater 
firefighting resources. With the help of Howard 
Weidemann, a local rancher, Bill established 
the San Ramon Fire Protection District and 
became San Ramon’s first Fire Chief. Oper-
ations were run out of his garage, where Bill 
was in charge of answering calls 24 hours a 
day and maintaining a fire truck and jeep. 

Upon retiring after serving 15 years as Fire 
Chief, Bill stayed active by fixing up anything 
that needed repairing, expanding his aviation 
memorabilia, and sharing his knowledge of 
local lore with the community. Bill was crucial 
to the development of San Ramon as it grew 
into the fine city it is today. We all mourn Bill’s 

passing and recognize his tremendous con-
tribution to our community. 

f 

HONORING HUNTINGTON ENRICH-
MENT CENTER FOR THEIR EX-
TRAORDINARY WORK IN THE 
COMMUNITY 

HON. STEVE ISRAEL 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 27, 2010 

Mr. ISRAEL. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to acknowledge a nonprofit organization that 
serves my district, Huntington Enrichment 
Center. 

Huntington Enrichment Center has dem-
onstrated an overwhelming amount of commit-
ment to serving the Long Island community. 
My constituents rely on our nonprofits for the 
vital services they offer. The continuous self-
less efforts of those involved with Huntington 
Enrichment Center are admirable. 

I am proud to honor Huntington Enrichment 
Center for their extraordinary work in the com-
munity. 

f 

IN SPECIAL RECOGNITION OF 
KYLE HALL ON HIS OFFER OF 
APPOINTMENT TO ATTEND THE 
UNITED STATES MERCHANT MA-
RINE ACADEMY 

HON. ROBERT E. LATTA 
OF OHIO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 27, 2010 

Mr. LATTA. Madam Speaker, it is my great 
pleasure to pay special tribute to an out-
standing young man from Ohio’s Fifth Con-
gressional District. I am happy to announce 
that Kyle Hall of Greenwich, Ohio has been of-
fered an appointment to attend the United 
States Merchant Marine Academy at Kings 
Point, New York. 

Kyle’s offer of appointment poises him to at-
tend the United States Merchant Marine Acad-
emy this fall with the incoming midshipmen 
Class of 2014. Attending one of our Nation’s 
military academies is an invaluable experience 
that offers a world-class education while plac-
ing demands on those who undertake one of 
the most challenging and rewarding experi-
ences of their lives. 

Kyle brings an enormous amount of leader-
ship, service, and dedication to the incoming 
Class of 2014. While attending South Central 
High School in Greenwich, Ohio, Kyle attained 
an impressive grade point average. Kyle was 
inducted into the National Honor Society, ac-
tive in the Student Council, was a class offi-
cer, and achieved numerous academic hon-
ors. 

Throughout high school, Kyle was a mem-
ber of the football, basketball, and track 
teams. He was co-captain of the football team 
and was a third year letterman in the sport. 
Kyle served the community of Greenwich by 
assisting with the Salvation Army. I am con-
fident that Kyle will carry the lessons of his 
student leadership to the Merchant Marine 
Academy. 

Madam Speaker, I ask my colleagues to join 
me in congratulating Kyle Hall on the accept-

ance of his appointment to the United States 
Merchant Marine Academy. Our service acad-
emies offer the finest military training and edu-
cation available. I am positive that Kyle will 
excel during his career at the Merchant Marine 
Academy and I ask my colleagues to join me 
in extending their best wishes to him as he 
begins his service to the Nation. 

f 

THE CONGRESSIONAL YOUTH AD-
VISORY COUNCIL: A LEGACY OF 
SERVICE 

HON. SAM JOHNSON 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, April 27, 2010 

Mr. SAM JOHNSON of Texas. Madam 
Speaker, I ask my fellow colleagues to join me 
in congratulating the 2009–2010 Congres-
sional Youth Advisory Council. This year 45 
students from public, private, and home 
schools in grades 9 through 12 made their 
voices heard and made a difference in their 
communities, their country and their Congress. 
These students volunteered their time, effort, 
and talent to inform me about the important 
issues facing their generation. As young lead-
ers within their communities and their schools, 
these students boldly represent the promise 
and the hope we all have for their very bright 
future. 

President Ronald Reagan said, ‘‘Freedom is 
never more than one generation away from 
extinction. We didn’t pass it to our children in 
the bloodstream. It must be fought for, pro-
tected, and handed on for them to do the 
same, or one day we will spend our sunset 
years telling our children and our children’s 
children what it was once like in the United 
States where men were free.’’ 

To ensure that the blessing of freedom is 
passed from one generation to the next, the 
members of the CYAC spent time interviewing 
a veteran and documenting the experience for 
the ‘‘Preserving History Project.’’ Today I’m 
proud to submit the brief summaries provided 
so the patriotic service of our dedicated vet-
erans and the thoughtful work of the CYAC 
may be preserved for antiquity in the CON-
GRESSIONAL RECORD. A copy of each sub-
mitted student summary follows. 

To each member of the Congressional 
Youth Advisory Council, thank you for making 
this year and this group a success. It is not a 
coincidence that this congressional tribute 
celebrates two generations of service. Each of 
you is trusted with the precious gift of free-
dom. 

You are the voices of the future and I salute 
you. God bless you and God bless America. 

The summary follows: 
Arjinderpal Singh Sekhon: Serving the 

Country, Representing a People Serving 
one’s country is undoubtedly one of the most 
honorable duties of any citizen. Representing 
one’s country in the face of great adversity 
and threatening challenges requires more 
than a sense of duty, however. It requires a 
sense of patriotism. Arjinderpal Singh 
Sekhon, a Colonel in the United States Army 
from 1984 to 2009, espoused that very attitude 
when he volunteered his medical physician 
services as a Pulmonary and Internal Medi-
cine specialist. As the first follower of the 
Sikh faith to become a battalion com-
mander, Dr. Sekhon served primarily in Op-
eration Desert Storm and Operation Endur-
ing Freedom. His experiences representing 
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his country throughout the years, whether 
as a consultant or as the head of the Inten-
sive Care Unit on base, led to him being 
awarded a total of 18 medals of commenda-
tion. Following his retirement, Colonel 
Sekhon continued serving the nation as he 
ran for the United States Congress, aspiring 
for political office. As a reminder of the 
multicultural foundation of our great coun-
try, Dr. Sekhon’s story rings true to the 
basic principles of this nation: regardless of 
race or religion, any citizen may dedicate his 
or her life to safeguarding the liberties of 
our shared home.—Jaywin Singh Malhi 

f 

RECOGNITION FOR THE INTERCUL-
TURAL CENTER FOR THE STUDY 
OF DESERTS AND OCEANS 

HON. GABRIELLE GIFFORDS 
OF ARIZONA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 27, 2010 

Ms. GIFFORDS. Madam Speaker, I rise 
today to recognize the outstanding achieve-
ments of the Intercultural Center for the Study 
of Deserts and Oceans, also known as 
CEDO—El Centro de Estudios de Desiertos y 
Océanos. 

On May 1 2010, CEDO celebrates 30 years 
of exploring and helping to protect the crea-
tures, habitats and cultures of the Sonoran 
Desert and the Sea of Cortez. Its educational 
and research facility is located on the Sea of 
Cortez in Puerto Peñasco, Sonora, México, 
where students and visitors alike are exposed 
to its essential work to preserve this fragile 
ecosystem. 

CEDO was envisioned in 1975 when Peggy 
Turk Boyer, CEDO’s executive director, first 
visited Puerto Peñasco with professors John 
Hendrickson and Don Thomson of the Univer-
sity of Arizona’s Ecology and Evolutionary Bi-
ology Department, as part of the University of 
Arizona’s marine biology program. 

CEDO opened its doors in 1980. Since 
then, thousands of people have participated in 
CEDO’s research, education and conservation 
programs. CEDO’s biological field station an-
nually provides hands-on marine studies to 
hundreds of university students and research-
ers. CEDO also has expanded its outreach by 
offering school field trips, eco adventures, 
summer camps for young marine biologists 
and community education programs. 

Gus, a 13 year old who spent time at 
CEDO, spoke for many others who have en-
joyed the incredible opportunities that are 
available there. Gus wrote ‘‘in one small trip, 
I experienced a colossal adventure. It’s not 
every day that you get to do something as 
magical as I was able to do, but luckily, CEDO 
is dedicated to bringing people closer to na-
ture and all of its creatures. I have gained a 
new determination to protect the beauty of 
Puerto Peñasco and its unique environment. I 
believe that ordinary people, such as you and 
me, are the key to conserving the Sea of 
Cortez’s irreplaceable natural wonder. To-
gether, we can save the Sea. Thank you 
CEDO for your wonderful contributions to con-
servation.’’ 

The CEDO vision is that all residents and 
visitors to the Northern Gulf understand, ap-
preciate and participate in sustainable activi-
ties and actions that support a healthy, thriving 
and productive ecosystem. CEDO seeks to 
learn about the region through research, share 

the fruits of that research through educational 
activities and then use this knowledge to bring 
people together to help protect this unique and 
irreplaceable ecosystem. 

Today, CEDO is working with researchers 
and fishermen in the Sea of Cortez to protect 
the Vaquita porpoise—the world’s smallest 
and most endangered marine mammal spe-
cies. Only about 200 Vaquitas remain—down 
two-thirds from a decade ago. CEDO is help-
ing design a new type of net that will protect 
the Vaquitas and works with fishermen so they 
understand how they can ply their trade with-
out harming the few remaining Vaquitas. 

The research and educational efforts of the 
Intercultural Center for the Study of Deserts 
and Oceans have substantially improved the 
biological health and the sustainability of the 
Sea of Cortez. CEDO also understands the 
importance of collaboration with other entities. 
More than forty funding and program partners 
are part of the diverse CEDO network. 

CEDO is doing critical conservation work for 
all of us and we look forward to everything 
that it will accomplish in the next 30 years. I 
commend the dedicated staff, board members 
and volunteers whose dedication sustains this 
essential environmental organization. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. BART STUPAK 
OF MICHIGAN 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 27, 2010 

Mr. STUPAK. Madam Speaker, on Monday, 
April 26, 2010, I was absent for three votes for 
medical reasons. I rise today to enter into the 
RECORD how I would have voted had I been 
able to vote. 

House rollcall vote 221. I would have voted 
‘‘yes.’’ 

House rollcall vote 222. I would have voted 
‘‘yes.’’ 

House rollcall vote 223. I would have voted 
‘‘yes.’’ 

f 

HONORING JACOB’S LIGHT FOUN-
DATION, INC. FOR THEIR EX-
TRAORDINARY WORK IN THE 
COMMUNITY 

HON. STEVE ISRAEL 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Tuesday, April 27, 2010 

Mr. ISRAEL. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to acknowledge a nonprofit organization that 
serves my district, Jacob’s Light Foundation. 

Jacob’s Light Foundation has demonstrated 
an overwhelming amount of commitment to 
serving the Long Island community. My con-
stituents rely on our nonprofits for the vital 
services they offer. The continuous selfless ef-
forts of those involved with Jacob’s Light 
Foundation are admirable. 

I am proud to honor Jacob’s Light Founda-
tion, Inc. for their extraordinary work in the 
community. 

IN SPECIAL RECOGNITION OF 
JACOB BRODMAN ON HIS OFFER 
OF APPOINTMENT TO ATTEND 
THE UNITED STATES MILITARY 
ACADEMY 

HON. ROBERT E. LATTA 
OF OHIO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, April 27, 2010 

Mr. LATTA. Madam Speaker, it is my great 
pleasure to pay special tribute to an out-
standing young man from Ohio’s Fifth Con-
gressional District. I am happy to announce 
that Jacob Brodman of Tiffin, Ohio, has been 
offered an appointment to attend the United 
States Military Academy at West Point, New 
York. 

Jacob’s offer of appointment poises him to 
attend the United States Military Academy this 
fall with the incoming cadet Class of 2014. At-
tending one of our Nation’s military academies 
is an invaluable experience that offers a world- 
class education while placing demands on 
those who undertake one of the most chal-
lenging and rewarding experiences of their 
lives. 

Jacob brings an enormous amount of lead-
ership, service, and dedication to the incoming 
class of West Point cadets. While attending 
Calvert High School in Tiffin, Ohio, Jacob at-
tained an impressive grade point average. 
Jacob was a member of the School’s Spanish 
Club and Quiz Bowl team, and he earned aca-
demic letters throughout his high school ca-
reer. 

Outside the classroom, Jacob was a mem-
ber of the football, wrestling, and track teams. 
Jacob utilized his leadership skills by partici-
pating in Calvert High School’s National Honor 
Society and Student Council. I am confident 
that Jacob will carry the lessons of his student 
leadership to West Point. 

Madam Speaker, I ask my colleagues to join 
me in congratulating Jacob Brodman on his 
acceptance of appointment to the United 
States Military Academy. Our service acad-
emies offer the finest military training and edu-
cation available. I am positive that Jacob will 
excel during his career at West Point and I 
ask my colleagues to join me in extending 
their best wishes to him as he begins his serv-
ice to the Nation. 

f 

HONORING LONG ISLAND COALI-
TION FOR THE HOMELESS FOR 
THEIR EXTRAORDINARY WORK 
IN THE COMMUNITY 

HON. STEVE ISRAEL 
OF NEW YORK 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Tuesday, April 27, 2010 

Mr. ISRAEL. Madam Speaker, I rise today 
to acknowledge a nonprofit organization that 
serves my district, Long Island Coalition for 
the Homeless. 

Coalition for the Homeless has dem-
onstrated an overwhelming amount of commit-
ment to serving the Long Island community. 
My constituents rely on our nonprofits for the 
vital services they offer. The continuous self-
less efforts of those involved with the Coalition 
are admirable. 

I am proud to honor the Long Island Coali-
tion for the Homeless for their extraordinary 
work in the community. 
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